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On 15 August 2013, the World Health Organization (WHO) 
launched the ‘World health report 2013: Research for uni-
versal health coverage’ [1]. The report addresses funding 
organisations, researchers (active and in the future) and 
policy makers. It shows how countries, when developing a 
system for universal health coverage, can use research to 
determine what health issues should be addressed, how a 
system should be structured and how to measure progress 
according to their specific health situation.

 The report is divided in five chapters: Chapter 1 deals with 
the role of research for universal health coverage, for the 
provision of, and access to, high-quality health services; 
and financial risk protection for people who need to use 
these services. Chapter 2 gives an overview of the changing 
landscape of research while Chapter 3 presents examples 
of studies that show how research can address some of the 
major questions about achieving universal health coverage, 
and can deliver results that have influenced, or could influ-
ence, policy and health outcomes. 

 Chapter 4 describes the essential functions of national 
health research systems, namely: to set research priorities, 
to develop research capacity, to define norms and standards 
for research, and to translate evidence into practice. It pre-
sents mechanisms to stimulate and facilitate research for 
universal health coverage – monitoring (national and inter-
national observatories), coordination (information-sharing, 
collaborative research studies) and financing (raising and 
distributing funds to support global and national research 
priorities). 

 Chapter 5 proposes a set of actions by which the research 
community, national governments, donors, civil society and 
international organisations can support the research that is 
needed to reach universal health coverage.
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